

## Ark Brunel Primary Academy Newsletter

4th November 2022





Honesty



Enthusiam



Ambition



Resilience



**Thought** 

#### Dear Ark Brunel Community,

Welcome back after a longer half term break. Whilst you were enjoying the sunshine two weeks ago, the staff team were split across several Ark schools, engaging with some excellent in-service training to support us with delivering outstanding teaching and learning and pastoral care to your children.

Parent consultations began this week and I hope that you have all had (or are scheduled for) a productive session, in school, with your class teacher. Research tells us that where school and home work closely together, children will make better progress.

This wet and windy week has seen the return of after-school clubs. I know from my last parent forum workshop that you were keen to see clubs return and we are proud to offer six different clubs across the week. Each staff member has their own interests and skills and has volunteered their time to run a club at some point through the year so if there isn't something that takes your fancy this half term, there may be something more suited coming up. Further, this ensures that we can keep our club offer consistent through the remainder of the year. Part of the reason why clubs were so in-demand was because of the need for affordable and accessible afterschool care. We fully understand the financial pressures that families are under and want to help where possible. Therefore, we are offering a range of clubs to support working parents on the days where collection is difficult. What we are desperate to avoid is any child walking home alone. With British Summer Time ending last week, it is now much darker much earlier and we feel it would be safest if parents or carers collect their children directly from us, either at 3:30 or at the end of a club session.

As you know, I am always looking forward to working with you to better the school and have fixed the next parent forum session for 14th December, with the focus on behaviour. This will be our final parent workshop of the calendar year. We have parent workshops each Wednesday at 9am and recommend that you look at the upcoming events list to see if any are of interest to you. I know that some parents cannot make this time and so we have also posted the resources on our website for you to access too.

In other news, we have been working hard on recruitment and are excited to share that Ms Molony has joined our admin team. Please give her a nice, warm Brunel welcome when you see her on our reception desk or speak with her on the phone.

If you're planning on visiting a firework event this weekend, I hope it is both safe and enjoyable in equal measure.

See you all on Monday.

Mr Scott



# Odd Socks Day



On Monday 14<sup>th</sup> November it is the start of anyi-bullying week. To raise awareness about such an important topic and to make a pledge to antibullying, we are inviting all children to come to school wearing odd socks.

#### **Attention Wollstonecraft Parents:**

You will see from the Upcoming Events list that our class assembly is scheduled for Thursday 15<sup>th</sup> December. We'll share with you lots of fascinating facts about Mary Wollstonecraft, after whom our class is named. We look forward to seeing you then!



This week's Value Certificates go to:	
CARPENTER	Thulio, Rex
DARWIN	Affan, Yasmine
FARADAY	Affan, Yasmine
FRY	Mansour, Aaliyah
JENNER	Hafsa, Murad
JOHNSON	Latrell, Rayanah
NEWTON	Omar, Mariam
PANKHURST	Imran, Ahmed
SEACOLE	Aiden G., Radman
SHACKLETON	Tianna, Nuhayd
WILBERFORCE	Zayd, Nathan
WOLLSTONECRAFT	Byron, Mohammed

This week's Mathletes are:	
FARADAY	Adnane
FRY	Leen
JENNER	Yhya
JOHNSON	Rewan
NEWTON	Umar
PANKHURST	Mohamed
SEACOLE	Zaynab
SHACKLETON	Keynan
WILBERFORCE	Lina
WOLLSTONECRAFT	Adrian



# Congratulations to this week's winning Class:

Total School Points: 15,769
Which class will win next week?

Overall attendance for last week was 90.99%. Please help us to improve this low level by making sure that your child comes to school EVERY day – we are aiming to reach 96% attendance and can only achieve this if you support us.

86.4%
97.5%
99%
82.6%
92.3%
89%
93.9%
87.8%
82.9%
98.7%
86%
89.6%
90.7%



#### Monday 7th Nov:

- Y1 Parent/Teacher Conferences
- Y3 Parent/Teacher Conferences

#### **Tuesday 8th Nov:**

• EYFS Parent/Teacher Conferences

#### Wednesday 9th Nov:

- Y6 Parent Workshop SATs
- EYFS Dress in Pyjamas

#### Monday 14th Nov:

Odd Socks Day

#### Wednesday 16th Nov:

• S&L Parent Workshop – DLD

#### Thursday 17th Nov:

• Y4 Pankhurst – Class Assembly

#### Wednesday 23rd Nov:

- Y4 Newton & Pankhurst Science Museum trip
- All Parent Workshop Supporting Parents (see info on following page)

#### Thursday 24th Nov:

Y3 Jenner – Class Assembly





# Support for families in Place2Be schools



## Digital toolkit for schools

#### Overview

As part of our mental health support for the whole school, Place2Be is proud to offer advice and resources for families. We do this through:



#### Family Practitioners

Each Place2Be primary school has access to a dedicated Family Practitioner offering specialist support and training.



#### Parenting Smart

Our website full of practical advice and tried and tested tips for parents and carers of primary-age children.



### Parenting Smart - Online Course

For parents and carers of children at Place2Be schools, our free course will help strengthen relationships with your child.

As a Place2Be partner school, your families are able to access these free resources which can help them to support their child or young person's wellbeing. Your Place2Be school-based staff member can refer families to a dedicated Family Practitioner, and any parent or carer can access <u>Parenting Smart</u> and the <u>Parenting Smart</u> - Online Course.

This toolkit has suggested copy to help you share these two resources with your school community; including ideas for school newsletters, your school website, and more.

#### Share in your school newsletter

Place2Be, our in-school mental health support service, has a variety of resources to help you support your child's wellbeing.

Visit their Parenting Smart website for free practical advice on a range of topics (from bullying, to sleep difficulties). If you're looking for more support on your parenting journey, you could also sign up for their free Parenting Smart - Online Course.

Learn more about both of these offers at place2be.org.uk/family.

This copy could also be used on your school website.



Download our flyer for families

# What Parents & Carers Need to Know about A long-awaited sequel to 2016's massively successful Overwatch, this is a futuristic shooting game with a focus on teamwork and strategy which gives it an extra dimension to the majority of titles in the genre. Its cast of characters is diverse and memorable, while there's a definite (and rewarding) learning curve to players improving their skill. Created by established developers Blizzard Entertainment, Overwatch 2 is free to play, with an emphasis on competitive multiplayer action — meaning that children may want to play the game even more simply because their friends have it. PEGI WHAT ARE THE RISKS? IN-GAME PURCHASING MULTIPLE PASSWORDS VOICE CHAT VIOLENT GAMEPLAY Advice for Parents & Carers ASSIST WITH ACCOUNT LINKING 🔉 MONITOR COMMUNICATIONS USE IT AS INSPIRATION Playing Overwatch 2 with friends is almost universally the most popular way to enjoy the game. If your child if playing with a new friend they only know online – or a stranger – you may want to monitor the chat to make sure they aren't being exposed to anything unsavoury. You might also decide to adjust the im-game voice chat settings so only confirmed friends can speak to your child. LIMIT IN-GAME SPENDING WATCH SOME GAMEPLAY Meet Our Expert



